
 

                                        

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

            

 

  

 

 

  

 
That meets at 215 South Thomas Ave, Sayre, PA 18840 

(570) 886-1838 

Arthur Barry, evangelist- (607) 280-1732 
       May 8, 2016 

WELCOME! 

Sunday   Bible Class- 9:30 a.m. 

                Worship- 10:30 a.m. 

Wednesday   Bible Class- 6:30 p.m.          

 

\  

 

Today’s Sermon: The Kingdom of God 

Guest Preacher:  Don Myers, Elmore Church of Christ, Montgomery, AL 

 Sermons are recorded and are available for listening on the church 

website.  

 Bulletins are archived on the website. 

valleycitieschurchofchrist.org 
aicoc.org 
 

Scripture:  Matthew 3:1-12  

Hymns:  TBA 

 

                                                      

 

 

Endless Mountains Church of Christ 
 

On Wednesday Sandy and Arthur were in Tunkhannock to 

meet the group who traveled from Alabama to lay the 

groundwork for the upcoming mission to plant the church in 

Wyoming County, PA.  We met for Bible study at the home of 

Molly and José Rivera in Nicholson, ten miles from 

Tunkhannock. It was decided to encourage the locals to 

choose an appropriate name for the new church and Molly 

quickly suggested “Endless Mountains Church of Christ”.  

Everyone loved that idea.  Don Myers commented that this 

was an historic meeting.  
 

Earlier in the day the group had met with Kelly Faigle a 

representative of GEM 104 radio station and along with 

helping craft an advertising schedule for the new church, she 

offered a lead for some premises that were available for rent. 

Kelly is very interested in learning more about the church.  
 

The rental premises are in a good location and are owned by a 

father and sons who definitely want to get involved with the 

church. Negotiations are ongoing as to whether this will be the 

meeting place, but this was another extremely encouraging 

encounter. 
 

We spent some time at the Wyoming County Chamber of 

Commerce where Gina enthusiastically shared her wisdom and 

expertise with us. Gina is also interested in visiting the church 

with her children. 
 

Tunkhannock is proving to be a welcoming community that is 

fertile soil for the gospel of Christ. Our God is proving, as 

always, to be a faithful God.  

 



 

  UPCOMING EVENTS…  

 Ladies Class, Tuesday, May 10th.  Darlene will lead the lesson on the 
fourth chapter of Ruth.  Our lesson will be at Darlene’s house, and we 
will have a potluck lunch there after the lesson. 

 Next Potluck- May 15th (next Sunday). 

 There will be a campaign in June to contact all interested people in 
the Tunkhannock area for Bible studies and worship. Robin Barry 
and his family from Soldotna, AK plan on visiting Arthur and Sandy at 
that time to help with the effort. 

 Check out the poster for the Christian Town Hall that Arthur is 
working on and please add this to your prayer list.  

             

             

                             

  

 An exploratory team from the Antioch Initiative has come up to 
Tunkhannock, PA this week to start making plans to plant a 
church there. Dave and Lynne Laton, Jimmy Davis and Don 
Myers comprise the group that did all the work mentioned in the 
back page article. They are worshiping with us this morning. 

  Men’s Revival-Yesterday, May 7th was attended by 
16 men from 6 churches, as well as non members 
from 3 states. All who were here thoroughly enjoyed 
it and look forward to the next one. 

BE SURE TO FILL OUT THE SPIRITUAL GIFTEDNESS 
QUESTIONNAIRE (on paper or online) SO ARTHUR CAN 

SUBMIT OUR SCORES TO DOUG HAMILTON. DOUG WILL CREATE 
A PROFILE OF OUR CONGREGATION SO WE CAN BE MORE 
EFFECTIVE WITH OUR MISSIONS AND MORE FULFILLED AS WE 
DAILY STRIVE TO WALK IN THE LIGHT AND DO GOD’S WILL. 

 

 

 

PRAYERS…  
 Lori Kashorek, wife of Doug, the preacher at the church in 

Plattsburg, has lung cancer and is being treated with chemo. 
She is doing very well and the chemo seems to be shrinking 
her tumor.  

 Darlene Elsbree has bronchitis. 

 Please pray for the outreach effort of the Antioch Initiative to 
start a church in Tunkhannock, PA.  

 Please pray for the church at Endwell during their time of 
transition. They are in the process of interviewing prospective 
preachers. 

 Ted Chacona was scheduled to have tubes in his ears, but he is 
being treated with medication instead, and it seems to be 
doing the trick. 

 Jackie Lobevero, Darlene’s mom, finished with her job last 
week. Pray that she can adjust well to retirement and be able 
to live well on her new income. 

 Rhonda’s husband, Don, is still suffering from the effects of 
Lyme disease. 

 Sandy and Arthur’s neighbor, Erin Beiber, is suffering from 
breast cancer that has metastasized to her spine. She is the 
mother of two young boys. 

 Our family and friends who need to be saved or restored to 
faith.  

 Pray for our country, the upcoming election, and our Christian 
example to the rest of the world during these times. Help us to 
take advantage of every opportunity to share the Gospel. 
 

If you have any prayers or news that you would like included in the bulletin, please 

contact Sandy Barry barncat7237@gmail.com or text or call (607) 261-
0911.  

     Don’t pray and talk cream and live skimmed milk! 

                                                

Remember your MOTHER today!  
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